
 

 

  



Week Four (4) - October 23-24, 2021 

Pulpit and Bulletin Announcement 

Jesus encourages us, through the gospel, to trust God with all our hearts, 
to persevere and believe that good will come in the end. Giving with our 
hearts is trusting in God’s providence, knowing that He will take care of 
us. Thank you very much to those who have already given. We are very 
grateful. For those still undecided, please prayerfully consider making a 
donation this year. 

Bulletin Reflection – 30th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Jer 31:7-9|Heb 5:1-6; Mk 10:46-52 

The blind man showed not only that he had great faith in the ability of 
Jesus to give him sight but it also showed his willingness to persevere 
even when others told him to be quiet. God calls us to trust in Him in all 
things. He calls us to be vocal about our faith even when others want to 
silence us. The great faith the blind man showed resulted in a great 
reward. He got his sight. It did not end there because he showed his 
gratitude by following Jesus. We often forget to do that. We need to 
express our gratitude to God for all he does for us whether it be small 
things or big things.   

The Archbishop’s Appeal provides support to a wide variety of community 
outreach programs such as Catholic Family Services, Native Ministry and 
Visitation House to name a few. These programs assist people in the 
community who need a variety of supports. By providing them help we 
can live what Jesus taught us about helping each other. Your support for 
the Appeal means the Archdiocese can continue to run the programs and 
make life a little better for our brothers and sisters. 

Prayer of Intercession 

That God will help us to be good stewards of love and gratitude by using 
our gifts of time, talent and treasure to glorify Him and to help others 
through the Archdiocesan Appeal, let us pray to the Lord. 



Week of October 17 

Let’s stand with the oppressed in their quest for recognition 

In Honduras and Cambodia, organizations supported by Development and Peace are raising the voices 

of communities oppressed by a model of economic development that 

violates their rights. The Honduran Center for the Promotion of 

Community Development (CEHPRODEC) trains environmental leaders to 

defend natural resources, the environment and human rights. In 

Cambodia, Development and Partnership in Action (DPA)’s mission is, in 

part, to enable communities affected by extractive industries to gain 

advocacy skills so they can organize and defend their rights.  

We can support these partners by recognizing the role we can play in an 

unjust global system and taking action to change it. This year, the action 

highlighted by the People and Planet First campaign is about holding 

Canadian companies accountable for their operations abroad - to ensure 

that Canada is not complicit in the violation of the rights of our brothers and sisters. Get involved at 

https://devp.org/en 

 

Week of October 24 

Together, let’s act for the planet and its defenders! 

Development and Peace’s annual People and Planet First campaign is 

inspired by the words of Pope Francis, who says that “a true ecological 

approach always becomes a social approach; it must integrate questions 

of justice in debates on the environment, so as to hear both the cry of the 

earth and the cry of the poor” (Laudato Si’, 49). These cries are too often 

silenced by powerful companies that plunder resources in countries of 

the Global South, without regard for people’s fundamental human and 

environmental rights. Many such companies are Canadian. 

Act to end their impunity now! Sign the petition asking the federal 

government to enact laws that will compel Canadian companies to 

conduct due diligence across their overseas operations and that will give 

the victims of their abuses access to justice in Canadian courts. Visit https://devp.org/en  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://devp.org/en
https://www.devp.org/en/campaign/people-planet-first/take-action/
https://devp.org/en


Week of October 31 

Let’s listen to the voices of our brothers and sisters fighting for their right to a healthy environment 

World leaders have gathered for the 26th UN Climate Change Conference of the Parties (COP26). 
Although these powerful decision-makers are debating the future of the 
planet, they are probably too far removed from the realities of its most 
vulnerable people. It is up to us to hear and amplify the voices of those 
who are defending their rights and the environment against economic 
ravage. 

Medarda Hernandez, whose community in Honduras has been 
repeatedly harmed by large industrial projects, including supposedly 
“green” projects, says, “if other extractivist projects start in our 
community, we are not going to let them pass. I ask the international 
community to come to our aid, because we are really suffering from this 
situation.”  

So that people like Medarda do not go unheard, let’s make Canadian 

companies operating abroad responsible for protecting human and environmental rights. Join 

Development and Peace’s People and Planet First campaign to make this happen. Visit 

https://devp.org/en  to learn more. 

 

Week of November 14 

Let’s spread the word about putting People and Planet first 

Development and Peace's 2021-2022 campaign, People and Planet First, 

is calling for Canada and Canadian corporations not to be complicit in 

violations against the planet and its inhabitants The easiest way to take 

action is to sign the petition calling on the government to implement a 

due diligence law that would require its companies to respect human and 

environmental rights in their overseas operations.  

However, there are several other options available to you if you have 

already signed and want to continue your commitment! You can follow 

the latest campaign news on our Facebook or Instagram pages and even 

update your profile to show the campaign colors. If you’d like to delve 

into the subject deeper, take the time to read our printable 

backgrounder. And what about sharing the campaign video with your friends and family? Whatever you 

choose to do, thank you for helping to spread solidarity! https://devp.org/en  

 

 

 

 

 

https://devp.org/en
https://www.devp.org/en/campaign/people-planet-first/take-action/
https://www.facebook.com/devpeace
https://www.instagram.com/devpeace/
https://www.devp.org/en/campaign/people-planet-first/resources/downloadable-resources/
https://www.devp.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/EN_backgrounder.pdf
https://youtu.be/ORiitM9kA9U
https://devp.org/en


 

 

 

Week of November 28 

Thank you for putting People and the Planet First 

A major focus of Development and Peace — Caritas Canada’s People and 

Planet First campaign is advocating for a law that compels Canadian 

companies to respect the human and environmental rights of local 

populations in their overseas operations. This fall, acting in solidarity with 

their brothers and sisters in the Global South, thousands of Canadians 

signed a petition asking the government to enact such a law. 

On behalf of all those who struggle to preserve their land, lives, 

livelihoods and lifestyles, Development and Peace — Caritas Canada 

thanks you for your commitment and mobilization. Together, we act in 

solidarity with the protectors of the Earth. Together, we have the power 

to change lives. 

To continue supporting the petition and to keep up the campaign momentum, visit https://devp.org/en 
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